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                               Words from the Woods! 
             Friday 25th October 2019 

 
Dear parents, 
It was lovely to see so many of you attend this afternoon’s exhibition of the 
children’s work.  They all really appreciated the positive comments made by 
their friends, staff and parents. I look forward to sharing some of these 
comments and photos in our next newsletter.  
 
Well done to Mrs Smart who ran the 10k Frieth Hilly last week. It is certainly a 
tough run with lots of hills to conquer! She managed to beat her personal best 
and came in at 1hr and 4 minutes! 
So far Mrs Smart has risen over £700 for Sepsis Awareness and £170 for a 
shelter for our Forest School.  
If you have not already donated towards a new shelter, we would welcome 
any donation no matter how big or small. 
You can send in cash or cheque as normal to Cadmore End School PTA or you 
can transfer your money direct to our PTA account: 
 
Sort Code 40-24-17 
Account no 92390264 
Reference Frieth 10k run  
 
After School Clubs 
School clubs will commence Monday 4th November and we have introduced 
two new lunch time clubs – art and coding. These lunch time clubs will be run 
by Harvey and Hamza (coding) and Sadie and Emily (art). 
Please ensure the forms are returned by Monday 4th November. 
 
Thank you to Mr and Mrs Owen for running Bible club. This club will resume in 
the New Year. 
 
Parent Teacher Consultations 
You will receive a letter on our return to school. Please make sure that your 
form is returned by Friday 8th November. Your appointment date and time will 
be sent home later that day. 
 
Mrs Lawful will be available on Wednesday 13th November to meet with 
parents, alongside the class teacher to discuss pupils who have an EHCP or 
receive additional support. 
 

Upcoming Events 
(New/changed) 

 
Fri 11.10.19 Harvest 
celebration 2.30-3.10 @ St 
Mary Le Moor 
Fri 18.10.19 Celebration 
assembly followed by Baptism 
celebration – all parents 
welcome 
Fri 18.10.19 Mufti Day. Please 
bring a bottle for adult 
tombola 
Wed 23.10.19 Autumn fair 
3.15-4.30 
Fri 25.10.19 Exhibition of 
pupils work 2.45 – 3.10 
Mon 4.11.19 School starts 
Tue 12.11.19 Parent 
consultation 
Wed 13.11.19 Parent 
consultation 
Fri 22.11.19 Mufti Day 
Tue 26.11.19 KS1 and KS2 trip 
to Oxford Science 
Fri 6.12.19 Christmas Fair 
3.15-4.30 
Mon 9.12.19 EYFS and KS1 
Nativity dress rehearsal 
(parents who have nursery 
age children can attend) 
9.15am  
Tue 10.12.19 EYFS and KS1 
Nativity 1.30 pm 
Tue 10.12.19 EYFS and KS1 
Nativity 6.15pm 
Wed 11.12.19 Class 1 Norden 
Farm 
Fri 13.12.19 Children to sing 
carols at Lane End ‘Turn on 
the Lights’ celebration. 
Tue 17.12.19 Christmas 
jumper day and lunch 
Thu 19.12.19 Christmas 
celebration at St Mary Le 
Moor 12.30 – 1.30 
School finishes at 1.30pm. 
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Dates and times are as follows: 
 

 Tuesday 12th November  
 Class 2 only    1.15 – 2.30 
 Class 1, 3 and 4     3.30pm – 5.00pm 

  

 Wednesday 13th November  
 All classes    4.00pm – 6.30pm 

 
Upcoming Trips 
Class 2, 3 and 4 have a trip booked to visit Science Oxford on Tuesday 26th 
November. Specific workshops have been planned for each key stage linked to 
their current and future science learning. 
 
Class 1 (Nursery and Reception) will be off to Norden Farm on Wednesday 
11th December to watch ‘The Bear’ from the book by Raymond Briggs.  The 
children’s learning, before and after the trip, will be based around this story. 

Please can you return permission forms and payment by Friday 15th 
November (Science trip) and Friday 29th November (Norden Farm). 
Unfortunately, if we do not receive enough payments the trips will have to be 
cancelled. 

 
Remembrance Assembly 
Class 2 will be learning all about Remembrance Sunday and will be leading our 
Remembrance assembly on Friday 8th November.   
 All parents, family and friends are invited and I welcome you all to stay 
afterwards for tea and cake. Donations would be warmly received and will go 
towards this very important charity. 
 
The school council will be selling poppies after school.  
 
Upcoming PTA events 
 A huge thank you to the PTA for organising our Autumn Fair! The children had 
a lovely time. I was certainly impressed with the pumpkins!  
 

 Friday 22rd November – Mufti Day. Please bring in sweets, chocolate, 
aaaaaatoys and books for the children’s tombola. 

 Friday 6th December 2019 3.15 – 4.30  – Christmas Fair. 

 Tuesday 17th December – Christmas lunch and Christmas jumper day. 
 
TBC - Cadmore’s Got Talent!! 

 
INSET Days 
2.9.19, 3.9.19, 6.1.20, 20.7.20, 
21.7.20 
 
Open                          Close  
 
Autumn Term 2019 
Wed 4.9.19           Fri 25.10. 19 
Tue 4.11.19         Thu 19.12.19 
 
Spring Term 2020 
Tue 7.1.20              Fri 14.2.20 
Mon 24.2.20         Fri 3.4.20 
 

Summer Term 2020 
Mon 20.4.20            Fri 22.5.20  

Mon 1.6.20              Fri 17.7.20             
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School lunches 
I am so pleased that there is such a strong uptake for school meals. Having 
sampled the food myself, I am pleased with the quality and variety that we 
are currently offering; however Mrs Maughn would like your feedback. You 
will receive a questionnaire about our new service. 
Please could you complete the questionnaire and return along with any 
orders on the first day back. 
 
Because food is ordered in advance, we cannot ‘add hock’. It is very 
important that if your child would like a school meal, the form and money 
(KS2 only) is returned by Monday 4th November. No orders will be 
accepted after this date. 
 
Allergies 
We have a couple of children who have severe allergies. Please make sure 
that your child does not have any nuts or eggs in their lunchbox. Also, if 
your child does have eggs or anything involving nuts for breakfast, please 
make sure they wash their hands afterwards. Thank you for your 
cooperation, it is really appreciated. 
 
Reception Class and Class 2 Nativity 
It is that time of year where we need to dust off the donkey outfit and start 
practicing for our traditional Class 1 and Class 2 nativity! 
Performances will take place as follows: 
 

 Monday 9th December 9.30am – Dress rehearsal (whole school and 
parents with non-school aged children)  

 Tuesday 10th December 1.30pm and 6.15pm (Parents and school-
aged children) 
 
Celebration Assembly  
Celebration assembly for this half term will be on Friday 15th November, 
Friday 29th November and Friday 13th December.  
 
My next newsletter will be out on Friday 15th November 2019. Have a lovely 
half term and I look forward to seeing you all on Monday 4th November. 
 
Best wishes, 
Mrs D Groom 
Headteacher 
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